
Irondequoit Bay Technical Staff  
Meeting Notes 
May 23, 2024 

 
Committee Attendance: Steve Olufsen (Monroe County P&D), Kerry Ivers (Penfield), Mike 
O’Connor (Penfield), Matt McKensie (MCSO), Josh Artuso(Webster), Bill Lang (Irondequoit), , 
Lucy Creighton (Monroe County P&D), Joe Massaad (MCSO) 
BMCS Riesberg (USCG) 
 
Guests: Terry Tydings (Penfield Planning Board), Jim Magee (Irondequoit Bay Fish and Game 
Club), Bob Bowman (Stoney Point)  
 
Water Level Update  
IJC reported levels  
Ontario Lake Current:245.93’ (Average: 246.19’) 
Outflow: 8030/cubic meters per second (Average:7380) 
Supply: 8030 cubic meters/sec (Average: 8070) 
 
Related/additional discussion: BMCS Riesberger discussed the boaters’ letters received 
requesting for outlet navigation channel to be dredged.  USCG went out to document low water 
locations and conditions and will be preparing a letter to the USACE requesting the conditions 
be addressed. He also advised that concerned residents, boaters and/or municipalities contact 
their congressional representatives to request their assistance. 
 
Meeting Notes: 
 

 No changes, approved as provided. 
 
Project updates and reviews:  
Irondequoit  

 1198 Bayshore Blvd and 1214 Bayshore Road 

 Newport Development project was issued EPOD permit; NYSDEC permits are under review 
for the proposed continuation of construction 

 Non jurisdictional letter issued to Bayview Condos (replacement of piles) 

 Application 590 Seneca Road – retaining wall along the driveway that needs to be repaired 
or replaced. DEC has limited jurisdiction. 

 383 Bay Front N. – DEC permit for shed 

 1262 Bayshore – DEC permit issued for dock  
 
Penfield  

 REDI project design – BID specs are in development and will be issued. 

 LaSalle’s Landing Park – NYSDOS Contract is under review by NYSDOS. 

 Bayview Apartment project underway 

 1200 Empire Blvd – was up for auction; current status is “under contract” 



 
Webster  

 No updates from last meeting to report 

 DEC noted 227 Lake Road permit has been requested to be extended and reflect change in 
property ownership 
 

Harbor Management Plan Update  
The latest revised HMP Draft continues to be under agency review by NYSDOS. NYSDOS has not yet 
commented, but they are in receipt of the most updated version which included all of the DEC’s 
comments.  
 
Miscellaneous 

 

 Chief Justin Leary will be reporting June 10th (USCG) and will be the point of contact for 
IBTS going forward.  

 


